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District Director’s Report  
  

 
By Cindy Dale, Master Rosarian 
770-631-3885, rosepro@bellsouth.net         
 
 
 
      What a difference a year makes! Last year at this 
time I was bemoaning the fact that we had needed to 

hold our Mid-Winter Meeting by Zoom and that most of the 
meetings and shows were still cancelled. But now my own South 
Metro RS has resumed in-person meetings and our 35th Annual 
Rose Show went on as planned! Looking around the District, this 
seems to be the norm and I couldn’t be happier! Congratulations to 
all the rose show winners and thanks to all of you who helped to 
make the shows and festivals a success just by bringing your roses to fill the tables and by 
volunteering for all the jobs that needed to be done. Special congratulations go to the Tampa RS 
on the anniversary of their 50th Rose Show! Region Director, Ralph Stream, was at their show to 
present a citation from ARS President, Diane Sommers, to mark the occasion! 
     Our ARS mission is to educate the public about growing and enjoying our National Floral 
Emblem, the rose. A judged show or non-judged festival are two of the best ways to reach a lot of 
people all at once along with outreach days at nurseries, garden open houses, etc. Don’t forget to 
hook these folks up with the free Fragrant Rose e-membership, the $5.00 ARS 4-month trial 
membership, or the FREE 4-month trial if they join your society! Many trial members convert to 
being regular members which are badly needed. 
     It was great to see many of you at the Horticulture and Arrangements Judges’ School on May 
20-21st in Thomasville. I enjoyed teaching along with Joanne Maxheimer, Sandy Dixon, Linda 
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and Walt Reed, Bobbie Reed, and Ray Guillebeau. It may have been one of the only judges’ 
schools in the country this year so we were expecting judges from many other Districts that 
needed recertification. Congratulations to our newly minted Apprentice Judges and a huge thanks 
goes out to Joanne and to Sandy for organizing the school. 
       Another fun DSD event is coming up quickly when Greater Atlanta RS hosts the DSD Fall 
Conference and Rose Show at Chateau Meichtry Vineyard in Ellijay, GA on September 16-18th. I 
appreciate them thinking outside the box and planning something a little different for us. 
Everybody needs a change once in a while. Come join me there to breath in the refreshing 
mountain air and have fun with your fellow DSD rosarians. 
 
     I had to miss the ARS Board of Director’s meeting in Shreveport the week-end of May 6-8 
since I was involved in the Greater Atlanta Rose Show. I will pass on the important information 
that came out of that as soon as I get it but one thing I already know is that, after having no 
national conference this year, we do have a National Conference and Rose Show scheduled to be 
held in Shreveport at the American Rose Center and Gardens on May 5-7, 2023! Plan now to be 
there to see our brand new Great Gardens Restoration project that DSD so generously contributed 
to – “America’s Rose Garden” – finished and in all its spring glory! 
 
      The results of the 2021 ARS Newsletter Competition have just been published. Please join me 
in congratulating Bet Sobon, editor, for being awarded an Honorable Mention in the District 
Newsletter class and Ken Buchman, editor, for an Honorable Mention for the Central Florida 
Heritage RS newsletter, class A (small societies). This was the second year in a row for Ken’s 
award! Also, congratulations to the following DSD Award of Merit authors for excellence in rose 
writing: Stephen Hoy (3 articles!) and  Wayne Myers.  
          Continue to stay safe and enjoy your early summer gardens. I look forward to being with 
you in September at our DSD Convention. 
 
 

Tampa Rose Society 50th Rose Show   
 
Tampa Rose Society- short history        
 
As current president of the Tampa Rose Society (TRS), I feel privileged and honored to accept the 
ARS citation presented by Ralph Stream, Region Director of DSD, on the occasion of our 50th 
Rose Show May 7, 2022.  Many local rosarians can celebrate in this occasion that started when 
our organization was incorporated in 1972.  
 
Our society, along with many others from the southeast U.S has been educating existing and new 
rosarians, growing beautiful roses and exhibiting them in Tampa Rose Shows for years. I 
understand that our society was most active during the '80s and '90s. We have come a long way 
and look forward to a bright future with our roses and friends. Unfortunately, as some other local 
rose societies have folded, ours has dwindled. Membership is just under 100 currently, but we 
always welcome new members. 
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I joined our group in 2013 because of my desire to grow nice roses for my wife, Sharon. Without 
the knowledge I have today, I struggled as many newcomers do. But fortunately, a friend, Kathy 
Zimbler, shared her knowledge and passion as a true rosarian and I joined her local rose society in 
Tampa. TRS enjoys trips to Mable Ringling's Garden in Sarasota, Ruth's Rose Garden at Florida 
Southern College in Lakeland, Harry Lieu Gardens in Orlando, gardens of Connie Vierbicky in 
Sarasota and recently Peggy Sherman's of TRS in Tampa. I learned a great deal from the gardens 
of Ralph & Jean Stream in Micanopy, FL. Open garden tours by members help showcase their 
techniques and tips.  We plan to see many more locally as other members open their gardens! 
New friendships took place with lots of tips for growing my roses. The newsletters and ARS 
magazines along the way guided me. But who wrote all those articles and tips to benefit others? It 
was ARS, DSD and TRS members who enjoyed sharing their knowledge and time to help others! 
I asked many questions at our meetings with an open mind which led me to where I am today. We 
occasionally find the Tampa Bay Times publishing rose articles and mentioning TRS to help the 
readers. Some of our CRs provided talks and demonstrations at several Home Depot and Lowe's 
stores as well as local nurseries. Marilyn Bertch also promotes our rose show on local TV.  
Four years after joining TRS a member asked me to join the board of directors and also to drive 
the U-Haul to move supplies for our Rose Show. I eventually became engulfed with TRS. The 
inspiration of members moved me along the path of wanting to know more about roses.  
Several years ago, I tried to find past issues of "Tampa Talks Roses," our newsletter. I borrowed 
what I could find and scanned them into my computer, before returning them. I realized that TRS 
apparently did not have an historian and much of the history was not confined to one place. So, I 
started inputting whatever I could find and currently have at least 12 years’ worth of newsletters 
to scan! I'll be searching for more when that is completed. I find this very worthwhile and 
informative to discover the past. Like you, I have lots of roses and other plants to tend to! And a 
new granddaughter in Sydney, Australia to visit in July! However, all this information will be 
accessible to our members in the future. I wonder if other rose societies have a club historian with 
some good records. 
 
I especially like hearing senior members talk about the large rose shows held at WestShore Plaza 
in Tampa years ago. I understood that during those two-day shows, rosarians from the entire 
southeast U.S. exhibited here and that TRS had over 400 exhibitors! As I scan, I find writings 
telling of the comradery between everyone helping to host the shows: setting up, exhibiting, 
arranging roses for donations, awards, photos, then tear down and back to the regular meetings 
again. It certainly hasn't stopped since I became involved, with the exception of one Covid year.  
One main goal of ours is to increase membership. Last year TRS provided a horticultural exhibit 
at the Florida State Fair, held in Tampa. We manned our booth, provided educational materials 
and asked fairgoers to "Stop and Smell the Roses." Several of those persons joined at our next 
Rose Show and received a Knock Out Rose. This year we hosted again and were the featured 
horticultural exhibit at the fair. Expectations are high for us reaching out to the community and 
growing. The general meetings provide speakers, demonstrations, refreshments and raffle items. 
Herman Massey Park, the first downtown park in Tampa, reopened in 2008. The small park went 
through a massive renovation and a rose garden was proposed by TRS and created thanks to the 
vision of the late Fermin Rodriguez. Al Whitcomb, acting president of the society, organized the 
committee consisting of Clarence & Karen Prevatt, past president, Barbara Castelli and other 
dedicated TRS members. Forty rose bushes were donated by Hardin's Nursery and Dr. Malcolm 
Manners from Florida Southern College. TRS members prepped the area with proper irrigation 
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and amenities for the sandy Florida soil. The original monthly professional maintenance of the 
rose garden was replaced with annual pruning in February or early March. Roses were replaced 
when needed. Earth-Kind roses and 'Knock Out' roses thrive better without a regular spray and 
maintenance program and were added for easier maintenance. But sadly, the garden was replaced 
several years ago. Who knows what new public garden may be in our or the city's future! In the 
meantime, we look forward to providing some new roses at the Seminole Garden Center, our 
meeting place in Tampa. For more fun information, check our Facebook page! Our website is 
gearing up too! 
 
Charlyne Woods recently shared with me that TRS was represented at many DSD and ARS 
conventions throughout the country. Charlyne, along with her late husband, Buddy and other 
friends, including Clarence & Karen Prevatt. Norma & George Bean, Ed & Monika Easom, 
Fermin & Laura Rodriguez, Gretchen Warren, Will & Gloria Evans, Eleanor Ramage, the Prue 
family and many others traveled as well. TRS has had many Silver and Bronze Medal winners 
throughout the years who have dedicated so much to helping others. You can find their names on 
many of our educational articles. The Fermin Rodriguez Award was initiated in 2010, currently 
for the best HT Rose from members of TRS. I was fortunate enough to win it once. We also had a 
Tampa Challenge Trophy in memory or Karl Envoldsen, initiated in 1983, but retired in 2010. 
The challenge has arisen in recent years as roses are being exhibited at meetings. TRS has also 
provided rose bushes to an Ag group at Middleton High School in Tampa to help beautify the 
campus. 
 
While researching the history of TRS, I also hope to learn when we started our traditional 
December Holiday Celebration at the Columbia Restaurant in Ybor City! At this event, 
installation of new officers and board of directors is also done. Maybe Elvis will stop by again! 
As time marches on I hope to interview more senior members. Hopefully they have copies of 
early newsletters to scan and save for history. While reading their articles I feel like I’ve met 
them. Sorry time doesn’t permit me to finish this history lesson now! There are so many past and 
current rosarians to recognize that this would take several more pages! Look for future TRS 
information to come as we grow in stature and with new rosarians! 
Sincerely, 
 
Tom Schaefer, President 
Tampa Rose Society 
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Tottering by Gently   
By Stephan Hoy 
 
 
 “What’s in a name? That which we call a rose by any other name would smell as sweet.”  
William Shakespeare  
For over sixty years David C. H. Austin and David Austin Roses has been introducing delightful 
roses with the form and fragrance of the old garden roses, but with the repeat flowering habit of 
modern roses. Often, the names of his roses are as intriguing as the roses themselves.  
David Austin’s love of the people, history, lore, and literature of his native land is wonderfully 
reflected in the names he chose for his rose introductions. Abraham Darby, ironmaster and 
inventor, was a founding figure in the Industrial Revolution. ‘Belle Story’ was named for one of 
first females to enlist in the Royal Navy’s Nursing Service. Characters from Chaucer (‘Wife of  
 
Three_generations _of _Austin’s Richard 

(grandson), David, & David (son) 

Bath,’ ‘The Squire,’ ‘The Pilgrim,’  
and many more) and Shakespeare 
(‘Prospero,’ ‘Othello,’ ‘Heavenly 
Rosalind,’ ‘Desdemona,’ etc.) appear 
prominently. ‘Scarborough Fair,’ a folk 
tune thought to have originated in the 
England of the Middle Ages remains 
popular (Simon & Garfunkel!). Authors 
Christopher Marlowe, Sir Walter Scott, 
Emily Brontë, and Roald Dahl, as well 
as fictional literary figures, Jude the 
Obscure (from a novel by Thomas 
Hardy), and Lady of Shallot (from a 
poem by Alfred Lord Tennyson) are celebrated. Composers Benjamin Britten and Sir Edward 
Elgar have an important place in the world of music as well as the rose garden. Darcy Bussell is a 
highly acclaimed English ballerina. Rosarians Gertrude Jekyll, Graham Thomas, and Constance 
Spry, all advocates and collectors of the old garden roses, receive their due. The Alnwick Castle, 

Glamis Castle, Munstead Wood, Kew 
Gardens and the roses named after each bring 
to mind the bounty of gardens overflowing 
with color and fragrance.  
 As David Austin was considering which 
roses to eventually introduce in 2018, he 
decided to commemorate the 25th 
anniversary of a weekly cartoon first 
published in Country Life magazine in 1993. 
Created by cartoonist, artist, and sculptor 
Annie Tempest, the comic strip, Tottering By 
Gently, features the everyday life of Dicky 
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and Daffy Tottering and their family at Tottering Hall. The comic, based loosely on Annie’s 
memories of growing up on her family’s 3,000 acre Broughton Hall estate, is a humorous, tongue-
in-cheek commentary on generational differences and on the differing perspectives of men and 

women on a variety of subjects, including 
sports, dieting, ageing, gardening, fashion, 
food, and social norms.  
The rose, ‘Tottering-By-Gently,’ was 
introduced at the Royal Horticultural 
Society’s Chelsea Flower Show in 2018 
(along with ‘Emily Brontë’ and ‘Mill On 
The Floss’). Its single yellow flowers are 
somewhat darker at the base of the petals 
and are accented by bright yellow stamens. 
As the plant matures expect to see fairly 
continuous bloom. The catalog suggests 
some may detect a light musk scent in its 
simple flowers, but apparently, I am 
fragrance-impaired. It makes a densely 

foliated bush with dark green foliage that has done well without any spray in my Georgia garden. 
Although it is self-cleaning, tolerance to black spot in high pressure regions will likely be 
improved by regular dead-
heading.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
‘Tottering-By-Gently’ has 
grown larger than other 
yellow favorites ‘Lemon 
Fizz,’ ‘Carefree Sunshine,’ 
and ‘Limoncello’ in my 
garden and it produces a nice 
crop of orange-red hips if 
allowed. Plant this variety and 
you may discover gold in 
your garden!   

Photo Courtesy of David Austin Roses 



 7 

 
Photos by Stephen Hoy 
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DSD Horticulture Judges   
 

 
By:  Joanne Maxheimer  
229-403-1419 
iamjomax42@gmail.com 

 
Hi everyone: 
 
The HEAT has arrived here in the south.  Today it will be 94 here in 
Thomasville and I like many others am applying the water.  It’s a good 
thing we have a well or I would hate to see the water bill.  It is also the 

time of year to be on the lookout for spider mites.  I have noticed them on a few bushes and have 
blasted them off with the water hose.  We finally got a new rain gage but by the looks of things I 
don’t think we will need.  So, if nothing else keep watering; the wind and heat dries out the soil 
very fast.  Also, make sure you have mulched your roses beds as that will help keep the moisture 
in and the dreaded weeds out.  
 
I am happy to say that we had a wonderful turnout for our judging school a few weeks back.  It 
was attended by 27 people some to observe others to get their credit hours and three to take the 
test for new judges.  My sincere thanks to Cindy Dale, Walt and Linda Reed, Bobbie Reed and 
Ray Guillebeau for assisting as instructors.  We had great participation from all that attended and 
some real good question and answer sessions. A big thanks to all that brought roses for the 
practical part of the test. My special thanks to Bobbie Reed, who stayed and helped to set up the 
practical part of the test and assisted in scoring them for me. I will post the results of those taking 
the test as soon as I get final approval from Don Myers, National Chair of Horticultural judges. 
Have a wonderful summer looking forward to seeing you all in the fall. 
Joanne Maxheimer 

DSD Horticultural Chair 
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DSD Arrangement Judges   
By Sandy Dixon 
sandyfdixon@comcast.net 
 
The Deep South held another Arrangements Judging 
School!  A big thank you to Joanne Maxheimer for hosting 
and spearheading the event.  Also, a huge thank you to 
Barbara Taube, Assistant Chair of Arrangement Judges for 
the Tenarky District.  Barb was also an instructor and my 
right hand for the school.  Many of us really appreciated 
the containers Barb brought.  Her creations are great 

additions to any arranger’s collection.  I treasure my “custom” pieces, especially. 
Those of you who are judges and were not in attendance at Judging School are now 
in the “must go next time” group.  The one and only advantage of being the chair is 
never having to worry about that.  I have to go every time.  Unless something goes 
terribly wrong (Covid?), we should plan on another school in two years (2024). 
One of the things that was distributed to everyone at the school, including 
horticulture folk that attended, was a list of the new major changes to the ARS 
Guidelines for Judging Rose Arrangements, approved at our last national rose 
show and convention in Milwaukee.  If you would like to have a copy, please email 
me.  I have no idea when the completed Guidelines will be available for print or 
download.  
Get ready for information coming your way on our district convention this 
September 16th and 17th.   It promises to be an exciting new adventure in roses.  Be 
advised – make your reservations early, very early.  In case you were wondering, 
we will have a rose arrangement workshop on Friday afternoon, as usual.        
Go into your garden and just appreciate all your hard work.  No matter how much 
time you put into your roses, they will reward you.  I can find a sliver of peace in 
the beauty of a rose, no matter the weeds I must wade through or the sad news of 
the day.  I am thankful for my life in roses.     
My contact information is:   Sandy 
Dixon, sandyfdixon@comcast.net, 
6181 Deepwood Dr. E., Jacksonville, 
FL  32244-2621.  904-778-2887, c. 
904-521-6274.   
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Consulting Rosarian Report   
 

 
  By Bobbie Reed, Master Rosarian 
berdks@mindspring.com, 770-979-4237 

The first half of the year is the busy season for all of us in the rose 
world.  Following the Midwinter Meeting, we go home to prune, feed, 
and otherwise care for our roses.  We take photos of our fabulous spring 
blooms.  We prepare for and work at our local rose shows.  And some 
of us continue our education at the judges’ school in May.  Along the 
way, we are busy advising and assisting other, especially new, rose 

growers.  We prepare our annual reports on various activities.  And we notice which roses are 
blooming, and which were sulking.  That’s a busy spring! 
Summer should be a relaxing time, right?  Lie back in the sun while sipping some tea, maybe an 
occasional dip in the pool…  But there’s still summer work to be done in the garden.  We need to 
keep up with watering, feeding, spraying, and dealing with annoying critters (grrr). 

But wait, there’s more! 
You’ll find Roses in Review in the next issue of “The American Rose.”  If you have added roses 
to your garden in the last three years, you may have one or more of the roses on the list.  Whether 
you are a Consulting Rosarian or not, please share your experience with that rose.  These reviews 
help everyone who grows roses to make better choices in buying and recommending roses to 
other rose growers.  It’s easy to report online and takes just a few minutes.  If you are a CR, 
please respond whether you grow any of these roses or not; there’s a box to check if you do not 
grow any of this year’s roses.  The Deep South District has been left in the dust for a number of 
years by those west coast folks in the tally of reporters and reports, yet we have lots of CRs.  Let’s 
try to show our commitment to roses this year by sharing our opinions for RIR. 
Also, summer is the time when we collect nominations for Master Rosarians.  We have a lot of 
Consulting Rosarians who meet the criteria for this designation, which was created to recognize 
those CRs who have made outstanding contributions as CRs over a significant period and are 
willing to continue in this role.  This is not the same as Emeritus CR, for those who are ready to 
“retire” as CRs.   
You may nominate any current Consulting Rosarian who has been a CR for at least 10 years, such 
a CR may nominate themselves (this is often the easiest way, since only the nominee is likely to 
have all the background information needed for the nomination form), or you may work with the 
nominee to collect necessary information.  Nomination forms are available at 
https://www.rose.org/member-forms, or you may contact me.  I’ll need to receive all 
documentation by early August.  We had no nominees last year despite having eligible 
candidates; please don’t let another year pass without recognizing our hardest workers! 
Finally, if you missed the winter Consulting Rosarian schools, you have another opportunity 
coming up.  Tallahassee will be hosting a CR School on July 23.  If you wish to become a 
Consulting Rosarian, need to recertify, or just want to learn more about roses, this is for you!  
Contact Mary Maud Sharpe (850-878-9625) or Glen Schulmann (850-438-5269) for more details. 
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From the Treasurer    
By Kay Harrell, Master Rosarian  
kay@fairmarsh.com, 912-634-0323 
 
Your DSD Treasurer’s Report 
 
 
Bravo!! To:  Birmingham RS, Bradenton-
Sarasota RS, Central Florida Heritage RS,  
Gainesville RS, Greater Atlanta RS, Greater 
Gwinnett RS, Huntsville/Twickenham RS, 
Jacksonville RS, Marion County FL RS, Orlando 
Area Historical RS, Pensacola RS, Ramer RS, 

South Metro RS, Thomasville RS, Tallahassee RS, Tropical RS and Wiregrass 
RS - you have all sent in your annual DSD dues for 2022! 
 
If your rose society is NOT listed above, PLEASE encourage your society to send 
in its dues right away!  Presently, there are 23 local societies in the DSD and to 
date 17 of these local societies have paid their dues.  That means that 6 local 
societies have not yet sent in their 2021 Dues!  C’mon guys - let’s shoot for 
100%!!!  
  
FYI - According to the DSD By-Laws, each local society’s Annual Dues are due 
by the end of May.  These annual dues or if you prefer, contribution, are used to 
pay the nominal but ongoing expenses of the DSD.  (Local societies with 100 or 
more members are asked to pay $50/year and those with less than 100 members 
are asked for only $25/year.)   
 
  
Thank you, 
Kay Harrell, DSD Treasurer  
121 Shore Rush Circle 
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Rose Show Results  
 
TAMPA ROSE SOCIETY MAY 7TH 

Class CLASS DESCRIPTION VARIETY EXHIBIT
OR(S) 

Restricted 
Classes 

   

Section A  TRS Members Only   

Class 1 The Fermin Rodriquez Award, 
“America the Beautiful” Francis Meilland Carol Wade 

One HT or GR having bush counterpart   

Class 2 Small Garden, (1-25 bushes) one HT 
or GR, one bloom Granada Mary Jane 

Espinola 

Class 3 No Spray Garden, OGR, Shrub, HT, 
GR Lyda Rose Charlyne 

Woods 
Section B  Judges Challenge   

Class 4           OGR, Shrub, HT or GF, one bloom or 
multi-bloom Dancing Pink Ray & Diane 

Guillebeau 
Unrestricte
d Classes 

   

Section C  One-Bloom Hybrid Tea, Grandiflora and Their Climbing 
Sports 

 

Class 5 Queen Marlon’s Day Ralph & Jean 
Stream 

King Liz’s Charm James Small 

Princess My Lady Barbara Ralph & Jean 
Stream 

Section D  Multiple-Bloom Hybrid Teas and 
Grandifloras  

  

Class 6 HT or GR, multi-bloom   

Section E  Floribunda and Polyantha Sprays   

Class 7 Prince of Show: F and Pol sprays Hanna Gordon Ralph & Jean 
Stream 

Section F  One-Bloom per Stem Floribundas   

Class 8 One-bloom F Hanna Gordon Ralph & Jean 
Stream 

Section G  Fully Open Hybrid Tea or 
Grandiflora 

  

Class 9 HT or GF, Open bloom, stamens show Tahitian Sunset Peggy 
Sherman 

Section H  Single & Semi-Double Hybrid Tea   

Class 10 HT, Single, one-bloom or multi-bloom Excite 
Judy & 
George 
Lawler 

Section I  Novice Exhibitors   

Class 11 One-bloom HT or GR Marilyn Monroe Charles 
Anderson 



 13 

Section J  Old Garden Roses   

Class 12 One bloom or spray of pre-1867 OGR Souv. de la Malmaison Jim Small 

Class 13 One bloom or spray of post-1867 OGR Mutabalis Charlyne 
Woods 

Class 14 Climbing Rose Don Juan Mary Jane 
Espinola 

Class 15 Classic Shrub Rose   

Class 16 Modern Shrub Rose Olivia Rose Austin James Small 

Class 17 Old Fashioned Bouquet Green Rose, Louis Philippe, 
Mons.Tillier, Tausendchor 

Marilyn 
Bertch 

Section K  Collections   

Class 18 Any three same variety HT or GR Veteran’s Honor Sid Dyson 

Class 19 HT or GR and matching Min or MinFl, 
separate vases Gold Medal, Ty Peggy 

Sherman 
 

   
Section L  Special Exhibits   

Class 20 Tin Can Derby- HT, GR and/or OGR Tin Can Derby Mary Jane 
Espinola 

Class 21 English Box- 6 HT or GR (min 3 var) Deidre Hall, Moonstone, 
Marlan’s Day, Veteran’s Honor James Small 

Class 22 HT or GR Bowl- One HT or GR 
floating Jewel Grace Amy Prue 

Class 23 Floribunda Bowl- One F floating Pete Musser Ralph & Jean 
Stream 

Class 24 HT or GR Frame- One HT or GR 
framed Liz’s Charm James Small 

Class 25 Roses on Water- 5-7 blooms OGR or 
Shrub floating 

Molineau, The Squire, 
Richard’s Rose, Boscobel 

Judy & 
George 
Lawler 

Class 26 “Cycle of Bloom”- 3 one bloom/stem 
HT or GR Limelight Kay Meyer 

Section M  Minifloras   

Class 27 One bloom MinFl, Miniflora Queen Baldo Villegas James Small 

One bloom MinFl, Miniflora King Shawn Sease Ralph & Jean 
Stream 

One bloom MinFl, Miniflora Princess Bold Ruler James Small 

Class 28 One Multi-Bloom Spray MinFl, 
Miniflora Prince  Bold Ruler Ralph & Jean 

Stream 
Section N  Miniatures   

Class 29  One bloom Min, Mini Queen Robin’s Rose Ralph & Jean 
Stream 

One bloom Min, Mini King Arcanum Ralph & Jean 
Stream 

One bloom Min, Mini Princess Fairhope Ralph & Jean 
Stream 

Class 30 One Multi-Bloom Spray, Min, Mini 
Prince Renegade 

Judy & 
George 
Lawler 

Section O  Fully Open Miniatures & 
Minifloras 
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Class 31 One bloom, fully open, Min or MinFl Cooper 
Judy & 
George 
Lawler 

Section P  Single & Semi-Double Miniatures 
& Minifloras 

  

Class 32 One bloom single or semi-double, Min 
or MinFl Grace Seward 

Judy & 
George 
Lawler 

Section R  Miniature & Miniflora Rose 
Special Exhibits 

  

Class 36 Rose Bowl, One bloom, no foliage, Min 
or MinFl Abby’s Angel James Small 

Section S  Best of Show   

Class 37 Best of Show  Lyda Rose Charlyne 
Woods 

   
 

   
Arrangem

ents 
   

Section A Standard Traditional 
Arrangements 

  

Class 1 Traditional Line Mass Arrangement Moonstone Jean Stream 
 “As Time Goes By”   

Section B Standard Modern Arrangements   

Class 2 Modern Arrangement, Specify style, Pope John Paul II, Grande 
Amore 

Marilyn 
Bertch 

 “A Place in Tampa History”   

Section C Miniature Traditional 
Arrangements 

  

Class 3 Min in Line Mass or Traditional Line 
Form Arrangement, Specify style Big Stride, Baldo Villega Jean Stream 

 “Small Steps, Big Strides”   

Section D Novice Class Arrangements   

Class 4 Modern choice-specify- standard or 
miniature “Starting Somewhere” 

  

 
   

Rose 
Photograp

hy 
   

Class 1 An Individual Rose Bloom, any rose 
bloom Gold Medal Tom 

Schaefer 

Class 2 A Garden Scene- One bloom or spray Garden Scene Tom 
Schaefer 

Class 3 Old Garden Rose or Shrub- One 
bloom or spray (not collections) Miracle on the Hudson Tom 

Schaefer 

Class 4 Novice- An individual rose bloom Sheila’s Perfume Charles 
Anderson 
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THOMASVILLE ROSE 
SHOW APRIL 22-23 
Class 

 
Variety 

 
Exhibitor 

Queen Red Intuition Glenn Schulman 
King Soft Whisper Ralph & Jean Stream 
Princess Pristine Glenn Schulman 
Royal Court Randy Scottt Ralph & Jean Stream 
Royal Court Sunny Sundays Ralph & Jean Stream 
Royal Court Veteran's Honor Ralph & Jean Stream 
Open Bloom Sedona Bob Maxwell 
Floribunda Spray 
Queen Hannah Gordan Ralph & Jean Stream 
Floribunda Single 
Bloom Hannah Gordan 

Jim & Joanne 
Maxheimer 

Modern Shrub 
Gartendirekter Otto 
Linne Ralph & Jean Stream 

Classic Shrub Prosperity Ralph & Jean Stream 
Victorian Award Veilchenblau Tommie Dickens 
Fragrance Beverly Donna Harrett 
Mini Queen Daddy Frank Ralph & Jean Stream 
Mini King Memphis King Ralph & Jean Stream 
Mini Princess Chessie's Favorite Ralph & Jean Stream 
Mini Open Bloom Bob Martin Ralph & Jean Stream 
Mini Spray Edisto Ralph & Jean Stream 
Miniflora Queen Whirlaway Ralph & Jean Stream 
Miniflora King First Choice Ralph & Jean Stream 
Miniflora Princess Strawberry Kisses Ralph & Jean Stream 
Miniflora Single Maroen Eight Ralph & Jean Stream 

 
 
2022 SMRS ROSE SHOW 
WINNERS   
Award  Variety Winner 
Queen  Pacific Celebration Glenn Schulman 
King  Soft Whisper Glenn Schulman 
Princess  Pink Parfait Christopher Huffer 
Prince  Lady X Walt & Linda Reed 
Open Hybrid Tea  Elina Glenn Schulman 
Single-Petal Lg Rose  Home Run Walt & Linda Reed 
Fl One Bloom  Ebb Tide Cindy Dale 



 16 

Fl Spray  The Charlatan Christopher Huffer 
Climber  Sombreuil Cindy Dale 
Polyantha Spray  Tooth Fairy Christopher Huffer 
Classic Shrub  Mme. Georges Bruant Betsy van der Hoek 
Modern Shrub  Carefree Beauty Christopher Huffer 
Dowager Queen  Louise Odier Walt & Linda Reed 
Victorian Award  Mutabalis Betsy van der Hoek 
Coll. of 3 HT/GF’s  various Glenn Schulman 
Coll. of 3 OGR, Poly, Shrubs  The Dark Lady Cindy Dale 
Other Rose in a Bowl  Teasing Georgia Barrie Graser 
Mini Queen Edisto Gary Musolf 
Mini King  Ty Gary Musolf 
Mini Princess  Shanay Cindy Dale 
Mini Prince  Aristides Cindy Dale 
Mfl Queen  Butter Cream Gary Musolf 
Mfl King  Shameless Cindy Dale 
Mfl Princess  Tammy Clemons Gary Musolf 
Mfl Prince  Conundrum Cindy Dale 
Mini/Mfl Spray  Renegade Gary Musolf 
Mini/Mfl Open  Dr. John Dickman Gary Musolf 
Single Type Mini  Crazy Dottie Walt & Linda Reed 
Mini/Mfl in Crystal  Renegade Cindy Dale 
Mini/Mfl Eng. Box  Butter Autumn 
Collection of 3 Minis or Mfl  Renegade Cindy Dale 
Coll. of 3 Mini/Mfl Sprays  Gourmet Popcorn Popcorn 
Novice One Bloom  Julia Child Leslie Rider 
Fragrance  Louise Odier Walt & Linda Reed 
Judges’ Challenge  Gertrude Jekyll Bobbie Reed 
Arrangements Winners - “Moonlight & Roses”  
   
Class ARS Awards Won By 

Standard Traditional 
ARS Royalty, Silver 
Certificate Sara Coleman 

Standard Modern ARS Artist’s Rosette Bet Sobon 
Standard East Asian Manner East Asian Rosette, Bronze Sara Coleman 
Fresh Roses w/Dried Plant Mat. ARS Duchess Sara Coleman 
Mini/Miniflora Modern Mini Artist’s Rosette, Mini Silver Chris Woods 
Mini/Miniflora East Asian Mini East Asian, Mini Gold Chris Woods 
Novice Novice Certificate Frieda Everritt 
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GREATER ATLANTA ROSE SHOW 2022  
   

One-bloom-per-stem Hybrid Tea Barry McCasland  Veteran’s Honor (Queen) 
 Cindy Dale  Hot Prince (King) 

 Barry McCasland  Ring of Fire (Princess) 
Fully Open Hybrid Tea Linda & Walt Reed  Marco Polo 
Fully Open Grandiflora Cindy Dale  South Africa 
Hybrid Tea Spray  Jay Reynolds  Gemini 
Grandiflora Spray Christopher Huffer  Pink Parfait 

Single-type Large Rose 
Bobbie Reed & Don 

Schwarz  Debbie’s Delight 
Classic Hybrid Tea, Grandiflora, or 

Floribunda 
Linda & Walt Reed  Touch of Class 

One-bloom-per-stem Floribunda Cindy Dale  Love Song 
Floribunda Spray Cindy Dale  Ebb Tide (Fl. Queen) 

 Cindy Dale  Sparkle and Shine (Fl. King) 
Climber  Jay Reynolds  Don Juan 
Polyantha Spray Christopher Huffer  China Doll 
Classic Shrub Linda & Walt Reed  Prosperity 
Modern Shrub Cindy Dale  Paul Ecke Jr (Queen) 

 Linda Schuppener  Prairie Sunrise (King) 

 Bet Sobon  Munstead Wood (Princess) 
Old Garden Roses – Dowager 

Queen 
Bobbie Reed & Don 

Schwarz  Marchessa Bocella 
Old Garden Roses – Victorian 

Award 
Bobbie Reed & Don 

Schwarz  Mm. Isaac Pereire 
Rose in a Bowl Linda & Walt Reed  Easy Does It 
3 or more Roses in a Bowl  Jay Reynolds  Hot Princess 
Cycle of Bloom Nancy Miller  Cherry Parfait 
Collection: Hybrid Tea or 

Grandiflora 
Barry McCasland 

 Peace + Hot Princess + Neil 
Diamond 

Collection: Floribunda Linda & Walt Reed  Derdunger Sommer 
Hybridizer’s Collection: David 

Austin 
 Jay Reynolds  Graham Thomas 

One-bloom-per-stem Miniature Cindy Dale  Daddy Frank (Queen) 
 Cindy Dale  Shanay (King) 

 Cindy Dale  Bee’s Knees (Princess) 
One-bloom-per-stem Miniflora Cindy Dale  Vernon’s Laugh (Queen) 

 Cindy Dale  Autumn Splendor (King) 

 Christopher Huffer  Shawn Sease (Princess) 
Miniature or Miniflora Spray Linda & Walt Reed  Crazy Dottie 
Fully Open Miniature or Miniflora Linda & Walt Reed  Giggles 
Single-type Miniature or Miniflora Linda & Walt Reed  Crazy Dottie 
Collection: Miniature or Miniflora Nancy Miller  Baby Ballerina 
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Novice  Linda Echols  Gold Struck 
First-Time Entrants at an ARS Rose 

Show 
Virginia Perumbeti  Twilight Zone 

Judges: Specimen Sara Coleman  Paul Ecke, Jr 
Small Gardens Cindy Dale  Gemini 
Fragrance John Parker  Mr. Lincoln 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New for 2022! 

Even more Fortuniana-grafted exhibition minifloras and miniatures. 
We will have David Austin Roses on Fortuniana rootstock, and own-root Old 
Garden Roses.  Visit our Website or  
Contact us for our 2020 List of Available Varieties! 
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 www.rose.org or (800) 637-6534 
 
 
 
• Individual Membership is for one person younger than 65 years of age.  
• Joint Membership is for two members of the same household. All the benefits of membership are enjoyed by both, but 

only one magazine is delivered to the household. 
• Senior Membership is for one person over the age of 65. 

Senior Joint Membership is for two members of the same household, one of whom is over the age of 65. All the benefits of 
membership are enjoyed by both, but only one magazine is delivered to the household. 

• Canadian Membership is for one person residing in Canada. 
• Canadian Joint is for two members of the same household residing in Canada. All the benefits of membership are 

enjoyed by both, but only one magazine is delivered to the household. 
• International Membership is for one person residing outside the United States or Canada. 
• International Joint is for two members of the same household residing outside the United States or Canada. All the 

benefits of membership are enjoyed by both, but only one magazine is delivered to the 
household. 

• Associate Membership if the main member of the household is a Lifetime Member; or if 
you have more than two adults in your household who wish to belong to the ARS, please 
choose this category of membership. 

• Youth Membership is for one person under the age of 16. Youth members enjoy all* the 
benefits of membership, including a special quarterly e-newsletter, but do not receive the 
magazine. (*Youth members are not eligible to vote.) 

• Lifetime Membership is for one person under the age of 65 who wants to enjoy the 
benefits of membership in the ARS for their lifetime. 

• Senior Lifetime Membership is for one person over the age of 65 who wants to enjoy the 
benefits of membership in the ARS for their lifetime. 

  

Which Membership should I choose? 

Trial membership in the ARS! An $86 value for just $10! You will receive two issues of the beautiful American Rose 
magazine, your member ID card; allowing you discounts with our Member Benefit Partners, along with free or discounted 
admission to more than 200 gardens and arboreta across the country. 
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Director 
Cindy Dale 
306 Wintney Way,  
Peachtree City, GA  30269 
770-631-3885, 
rosepro@bellsouth.net  
 
Vice Director 
Ray Guillebeau 
4504 Ish Brant Rd.  
W Jacksonville, FL 32210  
904-728-5957  
kokosrose1@gmail.com 
 
Secretary 
Sara Coleman 
346 Clyde Court, McDonough, GA  30252 
678-432-4792,  
alsara.coleman@att.net  
 
Treasurer 
Kay Harrell 
121 Shore Rush Circle, St. Simons Island, GA 31522 
912-634-0323, 
kay@fairmarsh.com  
 
Nominations and Awards Chair 
Jean Stream 
21465 NW 39th Terrace, Micanopy, FL 32667 
352-591-4474 
streamj@gmail.com 
 
Bulletin Editor 
Bet Sobon 
2388 Coinsborough Way, Buford, GA 30518 
770-561-6846,  
betsobon@gmail.com 
 
Chair of Horticulture Judges 
Joanne Maxheimer 
505 Dillon Road, Thomasville, GA 31757 
229-403-1419  
iamjomax42@gmail.com 
  
Chair of Arrangements Judges 
Sandy Dixon 
6181 Deepwood Drive East, Jacksonville, Fl 32244 
904-778-2887, 904-521-6274 
sandyfdixon@comcast.net 
 
Chair of Consulting Rosarians 
Bobbie Reed 
3388 Lennox Ct. 
Lawrenceville, GA 30044 
770-979-4237 
berdks@mindspring.com,  
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Exhibitors’ Coordinator 
Glenn Schulman 
3585 Chastain Way, Pensacola, FL  32504 
850-438-5269 
 
Trophy Committee 
Ralph Stream 
21465 NW 39th Terrace, Micanopy, FL 32667 
352-591-4474 
streamj@gmail.com 
 
Webmaster 
Chris VanCleve 
148 Appleford Rd, Helena AL 35080 
205-585-9687 
webmaster@redneckrosarian.com 
 
Site Selection Committee 
Willie Mae Burley 
2810 NE 16 Drive, Gainesville, Fla 32609 
352  375-0015 
burlw@att.net 
 
Roses in Review Chair 
Joseph Woods  
119 Green Field Place, Wetumpka, AL 30639 
334-549-2429 
josephwood1@mac.com 
 
Bronze Medal Coordinator  
Kathy Porter 
310 San Marino Dr.,The Villages, FL 32159 
352-259-8196 
kathymporter@comcast.net  

 
Historian 
Cathy Farmer 
135 Creekview Drive, Woodstock, GA 30188 
770-617-5426,  
duancath@bellsouth.net  

 
Parliamentarian 
Karen Prevatt 
P.O. Box 310, Wimauma, FL  33598-0310 
813-634-1830,  
kprevatt@verizon.net  
 
Photography Chair 
Paul Colombo 
207 Oakleaf Trail, Ball Ground, GA 30107 
313.205.3420 cell. 
pjcolombo1@gmail.com 
 
 
 

Deep South District Officers & Committee Chairs, 2018-2021 
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Material for next issue 
of The Bulletin is due onAUG 1st 
2022.  Please send your input early! 

 
 
,  
 

 

 

Upcoming Events     
    
July 23, 2022      Deep South District Consulting Rosarian School 
                            Hosted by Pensacola, Tallahassee Area, and Thomasville Rose Societies 
                            Goodwood Museum and Gardens, Jubilee Cottage 
                            1600 Miccosukee Rd, Tallahassee, FL 32308 
                            To Register, Contact (By Saturday, July 16):   
                            Glenn Schulman 
                             Phone 850-261-3991 or email: glenn.schulman@att.net 
Sep 16-18 Deep South District Fall Show and Convention 
  Chateau Meichtry Vineyard in Ellijay, GA.  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

To ensure that your event is listed in the next issue’s Upcoming Events, please send the information 
to Bet Sobon, Editor, 770-561-6846, betsobon@gmail.com, before AUG 1st 

Visit the DSD Website at http://deepsouthdistrict.org      

 

https://fb.me/DeepSouthDistrictAmericanRoseSociety 
 
The DSD Bulletin 
Bet Sobon Editor 
2388 Coinsborough Way 
Buford, Georgia 30518 
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The Bulletin 
2020 Print Subscription Form 
Name(s) 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 
Address 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 
City/State _______________________________________________________ Zip __________-
_________ 
Phone  
______________________________________________________________________________ 
The Bulletin is distributed in color by e-mail to all members of local rose societies within 
the Deep South District, and to all American Rose Society members residing in Alabama, 
Georgia, and Florida who have a current address on file with ARS.  If you cannot access 
the newsletter by e-mail, you may request a printed copy for a charge of $20 per year.  
Make check for $20 payable to “The Deep South District” and forward to: 

Kay Harrell, DSD Treasurer 
121 Shore Rush Circle, St. Simons Island, GA 31522 


